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Jan 4, 1963

Mr. Ernest R. Cooper
438 East 21st St.
Brooklyn 26, NY

Dear Ernie,
Many thanks for your reception report of Dec 24, 1962. Your report is hereby confirmed.

»™\ During the Christmast holidays, WISA remained on the air 24 hours a day to accomadate
all of our listeners; however, normally, we sign off at 2300 (AST). We sign on at
0600 (AST). During the day, we run 1000 watts and after sundown, we are on half power
till sign-off. We use a Collins 20V3 transmitter to an antenna 186* tall (non-directional).
When you heard us, we were at 1000 watts, ase we are allowed to use daytime power from
4 @m one.

We do not have coverage maps of our territory, however, our signal area ranges from
Arecibo to Mayaguez and we do "air feed”™ WRJS in San German, near Ponce. We are not
heard in San Juan or the eastern part of the island as WHOA (1400) in San Juan gives
us trouble in that area.

Regarding your suggestion of special programming for your club. That is a matter you
had best take up with Mr. Raul Santiago-Roman, our manager. Perhaps you could write him
a letter directly and inquire about it.

P The voice you heard in English was mine, and the voice in Spanish was that of Mr. Padin,
one of owr fine staff announcers.

Thank you for your report, and hope to hear from you again.

Thank you,

illiam C. Reeve
Director Engineering

PS: I guess all the people are more or less listening to radio since all your papers
are on strike. We get all the NY big ones here (Times, Hearld-Tribune, News, etc)
but now we just read the Miami Hearld and our English language daily, San Juan Star.
Perhaps we should give the news in English for our NYC listeners!





